College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

September 18, 2013 – 3:00 pm - Minard 338B4
Present: David Bertolini, Jeffrey Clark, John Cox, Keri Drinka, Linda Fricker, Carlos Hawley, Daniel Klenow, John Miller, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland
Announcements:
· Michael Strand will present the Plenary Address at Concordia.
· Andrew Froelich’s recital is tomorrow.  Andy will retire at the end of this academic year.

· Linda Fricker will be on the panel for the next Pedagogical Lunch on “Advising as Teaching” (October 1).

· The next AHSS College Meeting will be on October 1 at 3:30 in FLC 122.  Kent will present his State of the College Address and the Policy and Planning Committee will make its recommendation for incorporating the Department of Architecture and Landscape Architecture into our college’s faculty governance structure (representation on committees and faculty senate).
· The College of AHSS has accepted a softball challenge from the College of S&M.  Game is scheduled for October 2.

· Faculty are encouraged to attend the “NDSU After Hours” event with COC/Community Partnership on October 7.

· The President’s State of the University Address is scheduled for October 10 at 11:00 in Festival Concert Hall.

· The Honors Day Reception is scheduled for October 11 at 3:00 pm in the Challey Atrium.  Faculty are encouraged to attend.  The 2013 Outstanding Educator Award winner will also be announced at this event.

· A Rededication of Minard Hall is scheduled for October 12 at 9:30.

· A PTE Workshop for Heads/Chairs will be held sometime in October (date/time TBA).  Faculty going up for tenure should use the guidelines in place at the time of their hire.  Any faculty member serving on the college PTE Committee who is also serving on the department’s PTE Committee should recuse themselves at the College level.

· United Way campaign – Keri will be sending out information in the near future

Feedback is requested on the service demand for a Professor of Practice IT position for AHSS.  This position will serve faculty in AHSS and will be funded by DCE.  

UNITE and Academic Roadmap Hires – the deadline for submitting proposals for these new positions is October 1.  A review board consisting of a representative from each department will make a recommendation to the dean.

Minard Hall conference rooms – departments are asked to act as good neighbors in sharing conference rooms on their floors.  Classes meeting on a regular basis should not be scheduled in the conference rooms (small seminars would be ok).

Kent distributed a handout on completion/graduation rates in AHSS.

Search updates

· Visual Arts – will have a spousal hire in Spring

· CJ/PS – searching for a department head and a faculty member

· English – finalized a spousal hire (Alison Bertolini) and conducting a search for a new 1st-Year Writing Director

· Theatre – conducting two faculty searches

· Music – will be conducting one search 

· History – currently searching for History Education position (shared with SOE)

· Center for Social Research – conducting search for Director of CSR (55%) and faculty in Sociology (45%)

Faculty serving on search committees should attend the Search Committee Training offered by FORWARD.

State Matching Grant proposals – received four proposals (one from Division of Performing Arts, one from History, Philosophy, and Religious Studies, and two from Architecture and Landscape Architecture)
Center for Social Research – strategic planning.  Kent asked chairs to send him names of faculty who might be interested in serving on a Center for Social Research-related planning group.
The Summer School report distributed by RS Krishnan shows a decline in summer enrollment.

Distinguished Alumni visit – Keri Drinka, Ann Burnett, and Kent Sandstrom will meet to make a selection for this year.

The National College Fair will be held in Minneapolis on September 24-25.  Kent Sandstrom, Bill Law, Stacy Jordet, and Ann Burnett will represent AHSS.

Kent offered financial support to departments needing assistance with updating websites.  Michael Strand, Jeffrey Clark, and David Bertolini volunteered to form a Web Page Task Force.

Steve Scheel has been invited to present a motivational speech on October 24 at 3:00 pm in Beckwith Recital Hall.  

Meeting adjourned at 4:05 p.m.

Submitted by Cathy Heiraas
